
 
The location of this meeting is accessible and reasonable accommodations will be provided to persons with 
disabilities who require assistance. If you need a reasonable accommodation, please contact the city of 
Newton’s ADA Coordinator, Jini Fairley, at least two business days in advance of the meeting: 
jfairley@newtonma.gov or (617) 796-1253. The city’s TTY/TDD direct line is: 617-796-1089. For the  
Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS), please dial 711. 

 

Public Facilities Committee Agenda 
 

City of Newton 
In City Council 

 

Wednesday, November 8, 2017 

7:00 PM 
Room 204 
 

Items Scheduled for Discussion: 
 
Public Hearing 
#330-17 Verizon petition for grant of location on Bellevue Street 
 VERIZON petition for a grant of location to install one new Pole (P.13/20S) on the 

southerly side of Bellevue Street, 30’+ southerly to existing pole (P.13/20) in front of 
35 Howard Street, to remove a guy wire from a tree. [(Ward 1) 10/10/2017 @ 12:08 
PM] 

 

Referred To Public Facilities and Finance Committees 
#320-17 Request to construct fence around Rumford Avenue solar site 

COUNCILORS SANGIOLO, HARNEY AND GENTILE requesting that His Honor the Mayor 
take the necessary steps to construct a 9 ½’ chain link fence with ivy around the 
exterior of the Rumford Avenue solar site.  [09/29/17 @ 2:18 PM] 

 
#331-17 Acceptance of a drainage easement at the end of Lake Terrace 
 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting acceptance of a 20’ wide drainage easement from 

the Lake Terrace Right-of-Way extending to the shore of Crystal Lake, as noted on the 
proposed drainage easement plan. 

 

Referred to Public Facilities and Finance Committees 
#356-17 Bond authorization for $280,000 to purchase a Gradall for DPW 
 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate and expend two 

hundred eighty thousand dollars ($280,000) from bonded indebtedness to purchase a 
Gradall vehicle for the Public Works Department.  [10/30/17 @ 2:17 PM] 

 
#5-17  Discussion with DPW regarding salt use for snow clearing operations 
 COUNCILORS CROSSLEY, ALBRIGHT requesting a discussion with the Commissioner of 

Public Works about City Policy that determines the use of salt on roadways during 
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snow clearing operations, to understand how we might minimize the amount of salt 
used overall and consider eliminating the placement of salt barrels at certain locations 
throughout the City. [12/23/2016 @ 8:37 AM] 

 

Referred to Public Facilities and Finance Committees 
#123-17 Pilot Program for curbside food waste collection 
 COUNCILORS SANGIOLO, NORTON, CROSSLEY, LENNON, AUCHINCLOSS, HARNEY, 

FULLER, ALBRIGHT, LAPPIN, AND LAREDO requesting the City through the Department 
of Public Works, pilot a curbside food waste collection program.  [04/21/17 @ 11:15 
AM] 

Chairs Note: The Committee will also hear an update on the work of the Solid Waste Commission. 
 
It is the Chairs intent to entertain a motion of No Action Necessary on the following items:  
 
#313-15 Request for an update on the Second Water Meter Program 
 ALD. LAPPIN requesting an update from the Department of Public Works on the 

second water meter program including: the progress of the inspection and 
programming of the approximately 900 new outdoor irrigation meters provided by the 
City to property owners that have yet to be inspected and/or programmed by the City; 
the process going forward for the issuance, inspection, programming and tracking of 
second meters; and the notification of residents who already had second meters 
regarding the process for registering their meters.  10/26/15 @ 7:15 PM] 

 

Referred to Programs & Services and Public Facilities Committees 
#201-15 Discussion regarding the condition of the Kennard Estate building 
 ALD. SANGIOLO requesting a discussion with the Commissioner of Public Buildings, the 

Commissioner of Parks and Recreation, and the Executive Department regarding the 
condition of the property located at 246 Dudley Road (Kennard Estate) and how much, 
if any, repairs and upgrades will be needed as the City relocates the Parks and 
Recreation Department to that location.  [09/01/15 @ 4:00 PM]. 

 

Referred to Public Safety & Transportation And Public Facilities Committees 
#413-11 Updates on the renovations to the City’s fire stations 
 ALD. CICCONE, SALVUCCI, GENTILE & LENNON updating the Public Facilities and Public 

Safety & Transportation Committees on the progress of renovations to the city’s fire 
stations.  [11-17-11 @11:07 AM] 

 PS&T Voted No Action Necessary 6-0 (Fuller, Norton not Voting) on 10/18/2017 
 

Items Not Scheduled for Discussion at this Meeting: 
 

Referred to Public Facilities and Finance Committees 
#171-17 Ordinance Amendment Sec 29-80 Sewer Use Charge 
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 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting an amendment to Section 29-80 Sewer Use 
Charge of the City of Newton Ordinances by adding the following sentence at the end 
of Paragraph (a):  Notwithstanding the foregoing, seasonal water takers not eligible 
for an outdoor meter under said Section 29-24, shall pay a charge for the use of 
sewerage works in proportion to water consumption.  [05/30/17@ 3:21 PM] 

 Finance Held and Referred the Item to Public Facilities 8-0 

  
#340-17 Authorization to grant a permanent easement for utilities in Bram Way 
 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to grant a permanent easement to 

Eversource Energy, Comcast, RCN, National Grid and Verizon in a portion of Bram Way 
in Newtonville for the purpose of installing and maintaining conduit, cable, and 
ancillary facilities required as part of the undergrounding of electric utilities for the 
Austin Street Parking Lot Redevelopment Project.  [10/30/17 @ 2:16 PM] 

 
#341-17 5-58 for the Crescent Street Housing and Ford Playground Redevelopment Project 

DESIGN REVIEW COMMITTEE petitioning, pursuant to Sec 5-58, for schematic design 
and site plan approval for the redevelopment of a parcel of land known as 70 Crescent 
Street to create mixed-use housing and expand parkland in accordance with  Board 
Order #384-11(4) dated November 16, 2015.   
 

Referred to Programs & Services and Public Facilities Committees 
#141-15 Discussion on tracking and improving the condition of the gas utility infrastructure 
 ALD. BROUSAL-GLASER, SANGIOLO, HESS-MAHAN, COTE, NORTON AND ALBRIGHT 

requesting a discussion with the Director of Urban Forestry, a representative of the 
Department of Public Works and a representative of the Law Department about 
tracking and improving the condition of the gas utility infrastructure in Newton, new 
state statutes governing infrastructure repairs, coordination of increased repair work 
with city operations, the status of negotiations with National Grid to compensate for 
tree deaths resulting from gas leaks, and the possibility of creating a utilities working 
group to monitor progress on these and related issues.  [05/26/15 @ 2:52 PM] 
 

#315-17 Discussion with DPW regarding sewer extension billing 
COUNCILOR GENTILE requesting a discussion on how the City currently bills residents 
for sewer extensions. [09/18/17 @ 3:51 PM] 
 

Referred to Public Facilities and Public Safety & Transportation Committees 
#281-17  Updates on the Washington Street Design 

COUNCILORS CROSSLEY AND CICCONE requesting updates from the Planning 
Department and DPW to the Public Facilities and Public Safety & Transportation 
Committees on the progress and design of the Washington Street 
corridor.  [08/28/2017 @3:13 PM] 
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#326-17 Request for updates on Newton Power Program 
 PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE requesting an update from the Director of 

Sustainability and the Administration on the development of a program, known as 
Newton Power Choice, to aggregate the electricity demand of Newton’s electric 
customers. [10/05/2017 @ 4:28 PM] 

 
#166-17 Resolution that the City become 100% renewable by 2027 
 COUNCILORS SANGIOLO, NORTON & BROUSAL-GLASER requesting a resolution from 

the City Council urging the Newton Legislative Delegation in the State Legislature to do 
everything in its power to bring Massachusetts closer to 100% renewable energy by 
2027 and ensure that the benefits of renewable energy are realized by Massachusetts 
residents from all walks of life.  The Resolution should also include a statement that 
the City Council supports a goal of using 100% clean and renewable energy citywide by 
2027.  [05/19/17 @3:17 PM] 
 

Referred to Public Facilities Committee 

 #280-17 Updates on the FY18 Accelerated Roads Program 
COUNCILOR CROSSLEY requesting periodic updates to the Public Facilities Committee 
on the FY18 Accelerated Roads Program.  [08/28/2017 @3:13 PM] 

 
Referred to Programs & Services and Public Facilities Committees 

#27-16 Updates from the Administration on the renovations at the Aquinas site 
 PROGRAMS & SERVICES AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEES requesting that the 

School Department and/or Executive Department provide updates on removal of 
asbestos and other toxic materials that were identified at the Aquinas site, the scope 
and timing of window replacement in particular, and renovations that may be 
necessary to facilitate short and long-term plans for uses and operations at the site.  
[01/10/16 @ 1:14 PM] 

 
Referred to Programs & Services, Public Fac. and Finance Committees 

#178-17(B) Appropriate $500,000 for renovations to the Newton Free Library  
HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate the sum of five hundred 
thousand dollars ($500,000) from bonded indebtedness for the purpose of funding 
renovations at the Newton Free Library to include expansion of the Children’s Room and other 
improvements to the First Floor. [05/30/17 @ 2:38 PM]  
Public Facilities split the item into Part A and Part B.   
Part A – $75,000 for design and soft costs.   
Part B - $425,000 for construction costs 
Public Facilities Approved Part A 7-0 and Held Part B 7-0 on 06/07/17 
Finance Approved Part A 8-0 and Held Part B 8-0 on 06/12/17 

 
Public Facilities and Finance Committees 

#91-17  Licensing agreement for wireless carriers to install equipment on city poles 
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COUNCILORS CROSSLEY, ALBRIGHT AND LAPPIN requesting a discussion with the 
administration regarding possible licensing agreements with wireless carriers, and to 
create a policy and to develop and adopt a uniform license agreement for wireless 
carriers to install wireless communication devices on city-owned poles in the public 
way.  [03/27/17 @ 4:44 PM]  

 
Referred to Public Facilities Committee 

#317-16 Discussion with Double Poles Working Group 
 COUNCILOR LAREDO requesting a discussion with the Double Poles Working Group to 

receive an update on the work of the group and the status of double poles. 
[07/11/2016 @ 12:44 PM] 

 
Referred to Programs & Services and Public Facilities Committees 

#344-16 Discussion regarding oversight of all city/school buildings to improve efficiencies 
COUNCILOR LAPPIN requesting a discussion regarding the Public Buildings Department 
overseeing all public buildings, including School Department facilities, to improve 
efficiencies. [10/07/16 @ 10:47 AM] 

 
#163-16 Request for discussion with DPW to consider amend Ordinance for street 
reconstruction 

COUNCILORS CROSSLEY, LAREDO & LAPPIN  requesting a discussion with the 
Commissioner of Public Works, to review city policy and/or ordinances governing 
repairs to city streets within a period of years after full reclamation and/or milling and 
repaving of said streets,  and to consider strengthening the requirements for repairs 
so as to protect the public investment in said streets.  

 
#26-16  Proposed amendments to Sec. 5-54 through 5-58 of the Ordinances 
 COUNCILOR CROSSLEY, ALBRIGHT, HARNEY AND SANGIOLO requesting revisions to 

Sections 5-54 through 5-58 of the City of Newton Ordinances to clarify the City 
Council’s role and decision-making process with respect to design review, funding, and 
budget oversight during the construction process of municipal capital building 
projects; in particular, to better align City Council decisions with typical steps in the 
design development process, and where applicable, with Massachusetts School 
Building Authority (MSBA) and other state requirements.  [01/11/16 @ 4:53 PM] 

 

Referred to Public Facilities and Finance Committees 
#223-15 Discussion on the process of licensing the use of city buildings 
 ALD. LAREDO requesting a discussion of the process of licensing the current and future 

use of city building, including:  (a) how licensees may request the use of city buildings; 
(b) the process for determining which licensees will get the use of city buildings; (c) 
how the fees for the use of city buildings are set; and (d) how the current process 
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compares to the process for permitting the use of school buildings.  [08/13/15 @ 
11:20 AM] 

 
#328-14 Review of double utility poles 
 ALD. ALBRIGHT, DANBERG, & LAREDO requesting a review of double poles in Newton 

including a random sampling of ten double poles on the north side and ten double 
poles on the south side of Newton to determine which utility is holding up the 
removal of double poles. [08/19/14 @ 9:16 AM] 

 
Referred To Programs & Services And Public Facilities Committees 

#36-12 Inspection of private sewer lines and storm water drainage connections 
 ALD. CROSSLEY & FULLER requesting Home Rule legislation or an ordinance to require 

inspections of private sewer lines and storm water drainage connections prior to 
settling a change in property ownership, to assure that private sewer lines are 
functioning properly and that there are no illegal storm water connections to the city 
sewer mains. 
A) Sewer lines found to be compromised or of inferior construction would have to be 

repaired or replaced as a condition of sale; 
B) Illegal connections would have to be removed, corrected, and re-inspected in 

accordance with current city ordinances and codes, as a condition of sale.  
[01/24/12 @ 8:07 AM] 

 Programs & Services Voted No Action Necessary 6-0 on 11/17/14 
 
#367-09 Discussion on repair of underground streetlight connections 
 PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE requesting discussion with the Law Department on 

how to resolve the dispute with NStar regarding whose responsibility it is to repair the 
streetlight connection between the manhole and the base of the streetlight.  
[10/21/09 @ 9:00 PM] 

 
#131-13 Updates and discussion on the sewer, water and storm water systems 
 ALD. CROSSLEY, FULLER, SALVUCCI, JOHNSON, CICCONE requesting periodic updates 

and discussion, at the discretion of the members of the Public Facilities Committee or 
the Commissioner of Public Works, on the condition functioning, operations and 
management of all elements of the City sewer, water and storm water systems 
including the following: 

 Water meters 

 Implementation of the ten project area strategic plan to remove infiltration in 
the City sewer system 

 Implementation of the long range strategic plan to repair and replace City 
water mains, especially to correct for fire flow 

 Status of the City’s Private Inflow Removal Program to resolve and disconnect 
illegal storm water connections to the City sewer system 
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 Current billing practices 

 Rates analyses needed to facilitate an informed comparison of billing options 
to include the following options either alone or in combination:  seasonal rates, 
second meters, tiered rates, frequency of billing, low income credits.   

 
#188-14 Update on the Cabot School construction project 
 PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE requesting periodic updates on the Cabot Elementary 

School Project. [04/17/14 @ 10:48 PM] 
 

Referred to Programs & Services Committees and Public Facilities 
#12-17  Request for updates on the Library Expansion Project 
 COUNCILORS CROSSLEY, ALBRIGHT AND BLAZAR requesting periodic updates from the 

Library Trustees and Library Director on the Library expansion project. [01/03/2017 @ 
3:55 PM] 

 

Referred to Programs & Services Committees and Public Facilities 
#13-17  Request for updates on the Archive Expansion Project 
 COUNCILORS CROSSLEY, ALBRIGHT, AND BLAZAR requesting periodic updates from 

the City Clerk on the Archives expansion project. [01/03/2017 @ 3:56 PM] 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Deborah J. Crossley, Chair 
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Final Label Report #330-17

SBL Owner Number Street Unit

12022 0011 LYNCH SALLY M 145 BELLEVUE ST

13003 0025 SANTILHANO LILLIAN C 148 BELLEVUE ST

12022 0012 DEMPSEY G ALAN & ANITA 151 BELLEVUE ST

13003 0024 CANTONE MARIE J 156 BELLEVUE ST

12022 0013 BARATZ ROBERT S & ROBIN 159 BELLEVUE ST

13003 0023 WEI JIAN 164 BELLEVUE ST

13003 0022 MEDAGLIA CHRISTIAN C 170 BELLEVUE ST

12023 0003 SAYEED SADATH A & VANI C 175 BELLEVUE ST

13003 0021 MARKOWITZ MARTHA TR 178 BELLEVUE ST

12023 0004 ANDREWS KEVIN T & JANE ETISH 181 BELLEVUE ST

13003 0020 KOESTER DIETER & ANGELIKA 184 BELLEVUE ST

13003 0018 GREENE LAURIE S 188 BELLEVUE ST

12023 0005 LEVENTMAN PAULA G TR 189 BELLEVUE ST

12023 0002 MCKENNA JOHN F 35 HOWARD ST  NNC

Tuesday, October 31, 2017 Page 1 of 1



 
     

     

 

 

 

 

October 12, 2017 
 
 

 
Honorable City Council 
Newton City Hall 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue  
Newton Centre, MA 02459 

 
Ladies and Gentlemen:    

In response to Docket Item #320-17, I write to request that your Honorable Council transfer the sum of 
$97,000 from Acct # 0110498-5790 Current Year Reserve to fund the construction of fencing and 
vegetation to act as a “screen” around areas of the Rumford Avenue Solar Site. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

Setti D. Warren 
Mayor   
 

 

 Telephone 
(617) 796-1100 

 

 
E-mail 

swarren@newtonma.gov 

SETTI D. WARREN 

MAYOR 

City of Newton, Massachusetts 
Office of the Mayor 

 TDD 
(617) 796-1089 

 

Telefax 
(617) 796-1113 

 

#320-17



Fence Quotes from Ameresco, 6-9-2017 
Quotes do not include ivy, irrigation or maintenance. 

As promised here is the breakdown for the 3 fence options: 

Opt #1 – 2.5’ black vinyl fence extension 
1. Fence material and labor  $10,626 
2. Ballast Block material  $11,954 
3.  Placement of Block  $ 6,450 
4. AMEC Engr. & Supervision  $10,000 
5. Ameresco Mngt.  $ 5,355 

Total          $44,885 

Opt #2 – 7’ Agricultural fence 
1. Fence material and labor  $17,550 
2. Ballast Block material  $46,010 
3.  Placement of Block  $13,375 
4. AMEC Engr. & Supervision  $10,000 
5. Ameresco Mngt.  $13,041 

Total          $99,976 
Opt #3 – 9.5’ Agricultural fence 

1. Fence material and labor  $21,000 
2. Ballast Block material  $71,690 
3.  Placement of Block  $13,375 
4. AMEC Engr. & Supervision  $10,000 
5. Ameresco Mngt.  $17,410 

Total   $133,475 

#320-17



Fence 44,885.00$  

Ivy 28,750.00$  

Irrigation 2,437.25$    

Trees 20,928.00$  

Total 97,000.00$  

#320-17
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City of Newton Attn: Bill Ferguson   May 9, 2017 
 Irrigation Installation at Rumford Avenue 

  

wferguson@newtonma.gov      

     
 We Propose hereby to furnish material and labor-complete in accordance with specifications below, for the sum of: 

Two Thousand Four Hundred Thirty-Seven Dollars and 25 Cents $2,437.25 

Per billing 

All material is guaranteed to be as specified. All work to be completed in a workmanlike man- 
ner according to standard practices. Any alteration or deviation from specifications  Authorized 
below involving extra costs will be executed only upon written orders, and will become an Signature      
extra charge over and above the estimate. All agreements contingent upon strikes, accidents 
or delays beyond our control. Owner to carry fire, tornado and other necessary insurance.   Note: This proposal may be 
Our workers are fully covered by Workman’s Compensation Insurance.   Withdrawn by us if not accepted within________________________days. 

 
We hereby submit specifications and estimates for:                                          

  

Installation of drip irrigation to new plantings along fence consisting of:  

(1) zone battery Hunter Node.  

(1) Hunter mini-click sensor.  

(1) Hunter 1” zone valve.  

2400’ Tech line drip pipe   

  

  

Sub Total $2,340.94 

Mass Sales Tax $96.31 

Total $2,437.25 

  

  

*Plumbing and electrical not included.  

  

  

  

  

 
Acceptance of Proposal – The above prices, specifications and 
conditions are satisfactory and are hereby accepted.  You are authorized       Signature____________________________________________ 
to do the work as specified. Payment will be made as outlined above. 
Date of Acceptance:__________________________________________      Signature____________________________________________  

#320-17
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City of Newton Attn: Bill Ferguson  May 8, 2017 
 Rumford Avenue Fence at Solar Panel Site 

  

wferguson@newtonma.gov      

     
 We Propose hereby to furnish material and labor-complete in accordance with specifications below, for the sum of: 

Twenty-Eight Thousand Seven Hundred and Fifty Dollars $28,750.00 

Per billing 

All material is guaranteed to be as specified. All work to be completed in a workmanlike man- 
ner according to standard practices. Any alteration or deviation from specifications  Authorized 
below involving extra costs will be executed only upon written orders, and will become an Signature      
extra charge over and above the estimate. All agreements contingent upon strikes, accidents 
or delays beyond our control. Owner to carry fire, tornado and other necessary insurance.   Note: This proposal may be 
Our workers are fully covered by Workman’s Compensation Insurance.   Withdrawn by us if not accepted within________________________days. 

 
We hereby submit specifications and estimates for:                                          

  

Provide and install 800 Baltic Ivy 1 Gal. pots with 12in. stake along fence 800 ft. long spacing 
12in on center. Price includes removal of any grass. 

 

  

Install loam/compost mixture to amend soil to create a health growing environment. Install bark 
mulch to entire area. Recommend planting bed to be 30in-36in. wide to protect Ivy. 

 

  

Total $28,750.00 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Acceptance of Proposal – The above prices, specifications and 
conditions are satisfactory and are hereby accepted.  You are authorized       Signature____________________________________________ 
to do the work as specified. Payment will be made as outlined above. 
Date of Acceptance:__________________________________________      Signature____________________________________________  

#320-17
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City of Newton         November 2, 2017 
Department of Public Works 
110 Crafts St 
Newton, MA 02460 
ATT: Ron Mahan Fleet Supervisor   
 C. N. Wood is pleased to offer the following proposal through the NJPA national contract for your 
consideration.  
1 New 2017 GRADALL XL3300V all-wheel drive hydraulic excavator with Volvo tier 4F 4 
cylinder liquid cooled 172 gross HP engine, rated bucket breakout force 19,300 lb., rated boom 
force 22,075 lb, travel speed 20mph, dozer blade, 24, volt  electrical system, fuel tank capacity 99 
gal, urea tank capacity 10.5 gal, front and rear axle model ZF 3070, LED work light package, 8 
LED flashers on all corners, LED beacon light with limb guard, air conditioner, am/fm stereo 
radio, printed set of parts, service and operators manuals, GVW 41,000 1 year standard warranty 
and all other standard equipment.   
ADDITIONAL STANDARD EQUIPMENT  
Mechanical Coupler  
Auxiliary Hydraulics with Auxiliary Hydraulic Plumbing 
 36” Excavating bucket 
60” Ditching bucket 
TOTAL SELLING PRICE $308,995.00 
 
C. N. Wood Co, Inc. is looking forward to providing the City of Newton with the GRADALL 
premium products and first class service. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any 
questions or need further information.  
Thank you for considering C. N. Wood for your equipment needs. 
Best Regards, 
Stephen M. Russell 
Sales Representative 
 
 

 

 

No warranties are made other than those extended by the manufacturer of the equipment, and in the event of alleged breach of warranty, expressed 
or implied, the liability of C. N. Wood Co., Inc., shall be limited to the liability of the manufacturer to it, and shall be subject to all limitations and 
conditions imposed by the manufacturer. 
Seller shall not be liable for any default or delay in delivery, as a result of shipping delays, strikes, fires, lockouts, or inability to 
procure materials. 

 

MUNICIPAL AND CONTRACTORS' EQUIPMENT 

 
200 Merrimac St  
Woburn MA 01801 

PROPOSAL 
Tel. (781) 935 1919 
Fax. (781) 937 9809 

To:     

#356-17
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Jim McGonagle 
 Commissioner 

 Telephone: (617) 796-1009    •    Fax: (617) 796-1050    •    jmcgonagle@newtonma.gov 

City of Newton 

 

Setti D. Warren 
    Mayor 

 

 
To: Public Facilities Committee 
 
From: Jim McGonagle, Commissioner DPW 
 
Date: 1/13/2017 
 
RE: Salt Barrels 
 
 
Each winter Public Works place approximately 380 salt barrels throughout the City for 
use by residents to address reported problem areas during snow/ice storms. 
 
These barrels are serviced following snow/ice events, when reported through Web QA 
and during normal patrolling. 
 
Each barrel holds approximately 300lbs. of salt when filled to capacity. 
 

 

 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER  
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 

Newton Centre, MA 02459-1449 
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  313-15 
Department of Public Works 

 Utilities Division 
Theodore J. Jerdee, Utilities Director 

60 Elliot Street 
Newton, Ma. 02461 

Telephone (617) 796-1623     Fax (617) 552-7073 
              tjerdee@newtonma.gov 

 
Memorandum 

 
TO:  James Mcgonagle, Commissioner of Public Work 
 
FROM:  Theodore J. Jerdee, Utilities Director 
 
DATE:  October 20, 2017 
 
RE:  Request for an update on the Second Water Meter Program 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The following is an update to Agenda Item #313-15 listed below: 
 
#313-15           Request for an update on the Second Water Meter Program 
                        ALD. LAPPIN requesting an update from the Department of Public 

Works on the second water meter program including: the progress of the 
inspection and programming of the approximately 900 new outdoor 
irrigation meters provided by the City to property owners that have yet to 
be inspected and/or programmed by the City; the process going forward 
for the issuance, inspection, programming and tracking of second meters; 
and the notification of residents who already had second meters regarding 
the process for registering their meters.  10/26/15 @ 7:15 PM] 

 
Of the approximately 900 new outdoor irrigation meters/MTU’s that were provided to the 
property owners in 2015, only 131 remain to date and the property owners have been 
billed $120.00 for the MTU that was issued to them in 2015. The Utilities Division has a 
list of those property owners including their email address and continues to make contact 
with them by email or door hangers. 
 
Starting in 2016 the issuance, inspection, programing and tracking of second meters is 
done through the Utilities Division in concert with Inspection Services Department (ISD). 
The process requires a property owner to obtain a plumber, the plumber in the course of 
applying for a plumbing permit will be issued a MTU at a cost of $120.00, (paid at the 
time of applying for the permit) along with the specifications as to the installation of the 
meter and MTU. 
 
Once the plumber completes the installation he/she will notify ISD for a final inspection 
and at that time the Utilities Division will be notified and assist in the final inspection and 

City of Newton 

 
Setti D. Warren 

Mayor 

mailto:tjerdee@newtonma.gov


  313-15 
activate the MTU, submit documentation to the water billing office and an account will 
initiated. 
 
With regards to the notification of residents who already had a second meter and the 
process for registering their meters, an insert (attached) was sent with their quarterly 
water bill beginning in April 2016. To date there has not been any issues with these 
residents. 
 
As of October 5, 2017 we have 2983 second meter accounts, consumption on these 
accounts between May1, 2017 and September 30, 2017 was 138,791 HCF generating 
$1,616,346.98 in revenue. 
 
Let me know if you have any additional questions or concerns? 
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